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Minutes of the LIHNN Coordinating Committee
Held on Monday 1st October, 10:30am – 12:30pm
MFT Trust Library, Manchester

	PRESENT
	Susan Smith (SS) (Treasurer) (Acting CHAIR)
Kathryn Graham (KG) (Secretary)

Mary Hill (MH)

Kieran Lamb (KL)

Katie Nicholas (KN)

Debra Thornton (DT)
Gil Young (GY)

	APOLOGIES
	Paul Tickner (CHAIR)

Michael Cook (MC)
Mike Hargreaves (MHA)


	NO
	MINUTES
	ACTION

	3
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes were approved as an accurate record of the previous meeting
	

	4
	MATTERS ARISING AND ACTION LOG

GY and SS to check membership fees in LIHNN constitution: no general consensus, to be returned to and discussed
GY to draft email/produce video to be sent to New Starters and work with the committee to incorporate LIHNN information: library managers to be contacted requesting names and contact details of new starters to receive welcome email

GY to discuss the future of the CPD Group with the CPD Group: CPD has been disbanded

SS and MH to discuss and demonstrate WebEx at LIHNN/HCLU Briefing: was discussed, further investigation needed into the WebEx
	GY to request details of new starters from library managers
SS to send WebEx instructions to MH

	5
	TREASURER’S REPORT
SS has sent all invoices out for membership, including academic, and has received approximately half of payments; SS can now submit cheques via mobile phone app
	

	6
	HCLU/KFH UPDATE
Update emailed to KG from GY after the meeting:

HCLU Update

HCLU

         HCLU team now using @hee.nhs.uk email addresses: All the HCLU team have moved from @nhs.net to @hee.nhs.uk email addresses. Please can you update your contacts and address books as follows:

o   David.stewart@hee.nhs.uk
o   Linda.ferguson@hee.nhs.uk
o   Sharron.cox@hee.nhs.uk
o   Dominic.gilroy@hee.nhs.uk
o   Joanne.naughton@hee.nhs.uk
o   Gil.young@hee.nhs.uk
         In April 2018 HCLU began producing monthly reports for our stakeholders. The new reports take it in turns to focus on our six core objectives, as outlined in the implementation plan for the year. You can read the reports at https://www.lihnn.nhs.uk/index.php/hclu/hclu-publications?showall=&start=3
North

         HCLU development fund: thank you for bids. You should have heard by now if you have been successful

         HEE “end of year” funding: costed proposals ready by end of September 2018

         LQAF returns: thank you for your submissions; we’re going through them

         Statistics: ditto! New local statistics toolkit launching soon

         It's Great Up North - Northern Healthcare LKS Conference: to take place on the 6-7 June 2019 in Harrogate (https://www.classiclodges.co.uk/our-hotels/the-old-swan/) 

National

         Quality Improvement Standards (QIS)

o   12 pilot services: all submitted

o   Being reviewed now

o   Formal retrospective review

         Funding: new timetable for introducing the new LKS levy

         Engagement survey – great return from the North

         Mobilising evidence and Knowledge:

o   New e-learning for NHS staff - https://www.e-lfh.org.uk/programmes/knowledge-mobilisation-framework/​

o   New KM postcards - https://kfh.libraryservices.nhs.uk/knowledge-management/nhs-knowledge-mobilisation-framework-postcards/
o   Pledges for Knowvember - https://padlet.com/knowvember/2018
         Health literacy awareness and train the trainer – 2 courses in the north. One in November and one in February

         National core content:

         Should know what we’re buying nationally by mid-October

         What if there isn’t enough money?

         Collaborative purchasing?

         Chad review: https://kfh.libraryservices.nhs.uk/digital-knowledge-resource-discovery-and-delivery-infrastructure-for-the-nhs-in-england-outcomes-of-work-with-ken-chad-consulting/
	GY to email update to KG/KG to include update in minutes

	7
	WEBSITE
Discussion surrounding the current pages of the LIHNN portion of the website, which pages need to be carried over to the new website and which can be discarded/merged with others; many of the ‘LIHNN Groups’ removed as they have been disbanded or merged with other groups; it was agreed an additional secure page would be required in the Coordinating Committee section



	KL to report additions/exclusions for website to Corinne Hennessey 

	8
	MEMBERSHIP FEES AND INCLUSION
Discussion of membership fees, whether to decrease them and the services offered, or increase them and keep the services on offer similar

Discussion of opening membership up to non-Health libraries, such as local authority; decided that if they’re willing to pay for membership their welcome to join; discussion of reducing fees for non-Health libraries as part of the fee covers ILL; would need to breakdown fees and services if outside interest if received
	GY to find out how much YOHHLNet charge for membership fees
GY to speak to Julie Oldham, to let local authorities know they can join LIHNN if they wish

	9
	AUDITING THE ACCOUNTS
It was discussed and agreed that for the sake of good practice the accounts should be audited by an external person; KL suggested consulting David Elcock regarding this
	GY to speak to David Stewart regarding the auditing of the accounts
GY to speak to YOHHLNet regarding their auditing practice 

	10
	POSITION OF CHAIR
MHA stepped down as Chair at LIHNN Briefing/AGM on 7th June 2018, to be filled by Paul Tickner (CHAIR)
Discussion arose surrounding appointment of new Vice Chair: KL volunteered for the position, to take over the position of Chair once current Chair has served 
	

	11
	GDPR

Discussion regarding GDPR in reference to the membership list, it was agreed that explicit consent to use given data has already been given to be used with legitimate interest

A privacy policy is needed for the website
	KL to contact Dominic Gilroy to request privacy policy for use on LIHNN website

	12
	CHRISTMAS STUDY DAY

Study Day is set as Tuesday 4th December

KN suggested Dr Stephanie Snow as a speaker for the morning session; this began a long discussion resulting in a consensus to base the Study Day around NHS 70 and the sharing of oral stories and experiences 
It was agreed that last year’s Moonpig cars were too expensive to sustain; this year blank Christmas cards will be purchased and group updates stuck into them to have on the tables
	MH to post Isle of Man’s trophy from Study Day 2017
GY to share venue details with committee

GY to circulate last year’s agenda, as a template for this year

GY to share feedback from last year’s Study Day with committee

KN to contact Dr Stephanie Snow, regarding availability for Study Day

KN to discuss shortlisting newsletter awards entrants with LIHNNK-Up committee
KN to arrange Christmas cards and updates

ALL to find email to send for quality awards applicants; to be emailed out ASAP with November deadline
ALL discuss ideas for interactive afternoon session via email, to be finalised at November meeting 

	13
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Group updates:

Feedback from ILDS Group by Sue Steele (emailed to KG):
The Inter Network Collaboration (INC) scheme was launched on 1 May 2018.  Northern libraries in PANDDA can now request and supply articles from health libraries across England, Isle of Man and Channel Islands.  PANDDA libraries are not participating in book loans between regions.

The Northern Care Alliance LKS (Salford & Pennine Acute) have taken responsibility for maintaining the Northern Union List of Journals and I have taken over from Steve Glover as chair of the PANDDA ILDS group.

I am also now the PANDDA representative on the Strategic Inter-Network Collaboration (SINC) Group – this comprises representatives from each geography-based network.

I participated in a SINC group WebEX meeting on 4th July 2018:

Feedback from networks regarding the implementation of the INC scheme was broadly positive.  There was an appeal for requesting libraries to specify their network in their request as well as their code (I subsequently emailed PANDDA libraries to ask everyone to specify that they are a PANDDA library as well as quoting their 4-letter code – e.g. INC Scheme request from PANDDA N-MFO) 

The West Midlands network has renamed from WISH to WMIDS.

Future relationships with NULJ and PLCS were discussed but with no particular conclusions.

A discussion was initiated on the recording of ILDS statistics which will be considered further at the next meeting.

We were briefed on work towards a national union list and integrated requesting system – this project is still ongoing.

The next meeting will be on 6th October.
Sent to KG from MH after the meeting:

From GM group:

Met in June.  

· Reviewed ebook collection which is going well.  Discussed further bid for funds and widening the group.

· Looked at issues around Statistics and metrics concentrating on double counting on journal downloads and how to get round it.

· Round up of local news and sharing of good practice

· Next meeting in October

Sent to KG from KN after the meeting:

From the editorial board:

· Group has met a couple of times via webex since the last committee meeting

· Andrew sent an update to the North list outlining the proposed changes i.e. new blog format with quarterly round-up bulletin and asking for feedback and name suggestions (this was overwhelmingly positive)

· We’ll be asking the network to vote on a new name soon based on the suggestions (Newsletter McNewlsetter Face will not be an option)

· Hopefully the new look first issue will appear in the new year (website work permitting)

· The board is keen that the new newsletter is truly pan-Northern and reflects what staff are doing at all levels across the three networks


	KG to add group updates to future agendas

	14
	DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING

Thursday 15th November, 10:30am – 2:00pm, MFT
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Version 1
These minutes are an accurate record of the meeting subject to amendments agreed at the subsequent meeting.

